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The Rural Maryland Council supports Senate Bill 344 - Property Tax Credit – Retail 
Service Sation Conversions. This bill encourages the repurposing of underutilized properties, 
potentially leading to revitalized communities and more efficient land use. It allows local 
governments, including Baltimore City and counties, to grant property tax credits on real 
properties converted from retail service stations to other uses. Additionally, the bill authorizes 
the state to reimburse participating local jurisdictions for 50% of the forgone property tax 
revenue resulting from these credits, as specified in the state budget. This incentivizes the 
conversion of vacant properties and promotes community development.  
 
Senate Bill 344 benefits rural areas by providing property tax credits for the conversion of 
underutilized retail service stations into alternative uses, which can drive revitalization in these 
communities. Many rural areas have abandoned or underdeveloped properties, and this bill 
encourages redevelopment that can attract new businesses or services to those locations. It 
incentivizes property revitalization by encouraging the transformation of unused or abandoned 
retail service stations into productive uses, which can help revitalize rural areas and make better 
use of existing properties. The bill supports local economic growth by creating opportunities for 
new businesses and job creation, which is particularly beneficial in rural communities that may 
struggle with economic activity and development. Additionally, repurposing retail service 
stations can lead to improvements in local infrastructure and services, such as new retail 
establishments, community centers, or essential services. 
 
By promoting these conversions in rural areas, the bill helps ensure more efficient use of land, 
encourages community development, and can stimulate local economies. The Rural Maryland 
Council respectfully requests your favorable support of Senate Bill 344.        
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